Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104
February 16th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Woods, Mary Ann Guevarra, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Peter Elias, Marilyn Espitia, Isabella Feldman, Patricia Flower, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Jordan Omens, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart, Ruth Trejo

Other Attendees: Tim Hempleman, Glenn Magpuri, Lance Lareau, Dave Umstot, Jim Bray, Lou Ascione, Jonathan McLeod, Angela Romero, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Linda Lee, Sean Bowers, Otto Dobre, Mary Hart, Jeff Higginbotham, Ticey Hosley, Yolanda James, Mary Kjartanson, Michael Mcpherson, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Wheeler North, Valri Nesbit
Meeting called to order at 3:34pm.
A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes

The agenda was approved after moving “New Business” item E-ii ahead of “Special Reports”. Minutes of the February 2nd meeting were approved without modification.

B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1417.50.
ii. President – Daphne reported the Senate Executive Board’s approval to spend $100 for a breakfast meeting with students, part of a campus-wide forum to discuss their concerns. She yielded her time for a discussion of the Ranked College-Wide Priorities for 2010-11. The Associated Students recommended inclusion of “student/support” to the first priority: “Improve the quality of student learning, institutional structures and student/support services through the use of effective enrollment management, SLOAC and other strategies.” Senators were asked for departments’ input. Voting is scheduled for next meeting. 
iii. Past President – Darrel announced: a) he will attend the Statewide Academic Senate Vocational Education Leadership Institute in March, b) statewide activities to defend education from budget cuts. He encouraged all to bring students to the AFT-hosted "TEACH IN" Miramar rally on March 4th at 1 pm, to be followed by joining the larger rally in Balboa Park, and c) the 4-week “March on Sacramento” from LA to Bakersfield to Sacramento starts on March 5th. Buses will be available for interested parties.
C. Special Reports
i. Administration – Mark Manasse, for Kathy Werle, asked the Senate for approval of an application for Bridging Research, Information and Cultures Initiative (BRIC) funding, due March 1st. The application is for a one-year pilot program aiming at promoting a “culture of inquiry” by increasing the efficiency of institutional research, and at facilitating dialogue to close the gap between research reports and campus interpretation and utilization of the data into meaningful action. The proposal to apply was approved by the Senate with one abstention.  
ii. District Standards for Construction – District Vice Chancellor of Facilities (Dave Umstot) shared that: a) of  the 1.55 Billion dollar bond of Props S & N for construction at the SDCCD Colleges, $450 million were expended last year and an additional $400 million are anticipated this year, b) maintenance, operations, and utilities are at an annual cost $13 million, c) cost reduction through standardization and the use of easy to clean and maintain materials, building and modeling information virtually ahead of physical construction, d) district wholesale revision to reduce carbon footprint and adoption of universal designs that go beyond the ADA requirements, e) District Board adoption of green policy with Silver LEED as the standard while targeting Gold LEED. The Police sub-station at Miramar is the only Platinum LEED designed building in the district. The Miramar Science building will be re-commissioned to comply with District standards.  
The District architect (Lance Lereau) clarified that faculty involvement takes place at the front end of the design process. A working group of faculty and staff meet with the architect for input regarding “must have” versus “nice to have” items subject to budget dictates. Changes to original designs can be made after budget re-forecasting will require the Citizen Oversight Group and Board approval, as specified in the “Guidelines and Standard Manual”.
iii. A/V ADA Accommodation for Faculty – Glenn Magpuri presented an update of the audiovisual status of the new buildings such as: new standards, lay of classrooms and lecterns, and ADA compliance. He presented future changes such as locked projection unit cages, projection units, and speakers.  A discussion ensued regarding screen position and adequate whiteboard space for instruction and potential solutions. Information about AV plans for all campus rooms is available on: G:\DATA\Campus-Wide.
D. Committee Reports/Information (None)
E. New Business 
i. Mesa’s Resolution Regarding Pedagogy – First Reading
Jonathan McLeod, Chair of Social Sciences at Mesa College, presented Resolution 09.91 – Resolution on pedagogy as criterion for deciding classroom enrollment caps now & in new building plans, which was adopted by Mesa College’s Senate in September 2009. He presented the history and rationale behind it and asked our Academic Senate to affirm the resolution to clear its district-wide adoption. Daphne asked senators to bring back their departments’ input for its second reading and voting scheduled for our next meeting.
ii. SDCCD Credit for AP Exams – Duane Short presented his proposal to align our Advanced Placement (AP) course credit policy with that of the CSU system.  The proposal was unanimously approved.
F. Old Business (none) 
G. Announcements
i. Daphne announced that memorial donations for Bob Dalgleish are still being accepted. 
ii. Wendy Stewart announced March 8th -13th as the “Water Awareness Week” and distributed a flyer with information about the week’s activities for senators to disseminate.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:56pm. Next meeting will be on March 2nd, 3:30-5:00pm, in S5-104. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei 

